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UPCOMING EVENTS 

September 15th  10am  General Meeting w/Lunch – Bellmere  
     Program: Bruce and Kathy Fowler, Kathy’s Daylilies, Moultrie, GA  
     MAP Auction and Plant Sale  

September 29-30th Sat-Sun  Duluth Fall Festival Plant Sale – Duluth  
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President’s Note 

Hello DSGA Members:  

Well, it has been a fast and furious summer. For the most part, our daylily season is over. It was a great bloom 
season and there are still a few rebloomers going strong. We enjoyed a lot of successes with our club so far in 
2018. We have had very successful plant sales, a great daylily show that included an off scape and photography 
section. We hosted, what I think was, an outstanding Regional Meeting that was well received and attended. 
Congratulations to all of you for a job well done.  

As we enter the final third of our year, we still have a full calendar of events to enjoy. This month we have our 
annual MAP auction along with our guest speakers, the Fowlers, from south Georgia (mark Sept.15th on your 
calendar). There will be two auctions that day. The Fowlers will bring plants to auction after their program. Lots 
of chances to get new plants for your garden at great prices. Don’t forget to get your MAP points total to Jack or 
Patty by the 10th so that we have a list to work from. Remember that you can use your points like cash to help 
reduce the cost of your plants. There will be a bargain table where you can also use your points to purchase 
plants. This table will be open after the MAP plant auction. If you want to donate plants for the bargain table 
please feel free to do so. Please remember to tag them with a name tag and a price. Also this month we have the 
Duluth Days plant sale Sept. 29 & 30. We will need some help selling and covering the booth.  

November is our Thanksgiving meeting. While December is our annual white elephant gift exchange ($15 limit). 
Really looking forward to this one since last year we got “Snowed Out”. Both are great events and great 
opportunities to visit with good friends.  

Finally don’t forget about the three board member positions that are opening and consider volunteering to fill one 
of those.  

Hope to see you all soon. Enjoy your fall gardening. Mark  
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Treasurer’s Report 

Daylily Society of Greater Atlanta 
Cash Receipts/Disbursements 

For the Period of 3-25-18 Thru 8-26-18 

Opening Balance         $16047.18 
Additions: 
Forsyth County Master Gardener Plant Sales      $  1302.00 
Forsyth County Master Gardener Plant Sales - Square     $    523.00 
Faulkner Plant Sales         $    265.00 
Region #5 Spring Meeting Registrations       $  1526.00 
Faulker Plant Sales - Square & Memberships      $    156.28 
Petty Cash Returned Bulloch Hall       $    200.00 
Bulloch Hall Plant Sales         $    667.00 
Bulloch Hall Plant Sales - Square       $    426.00 
Region #5 Spring Meeting Registrations       $    210.22 
Region #5 Spring Meeting Registrations       $    210.22 
Region #5 Spring Meeting Registrations       $    573.22 
Region #5 Spring Meeting Registrations       $    654.00 
Region #5 Spring Meeting Registrations       $    105.03 
Region #5 Spring Meeting Registrations       $    840.72 
Region #5 Spring Meeting Registrations       $    545.00 
Bulloch Hall Plant Sales - Square       $      32.02 
Region #5 Spring Meeting Plant Sales       $  1030.00 
Region #5 Spring Meeting Auction Plant Sales      $  3180.00 
Region #5 Silent Auction Sales        $  1275.00 
Region #5 Spring Meeting - Square Sales      $  1283.00 
Region #5 Spring Meeting Plant Sales       $    115.00 
2018 Show Plant Sales         $    761.00 
2018 Show Plant Sales - Square        $    306.32 

Total Additions          $16186.03 
  

 (continued on next page…) 
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	 (Treasurer’s Report con’t) 

Disbursements: 
Check 1129 AHS Endowments               $200.00 
Check 1130 Duluth Fall Festival Deposit             $500.00 
Check 1131 Garden Clubs of GA              $  30.00 
Check 1132 Petty Cash  Forsyth Master Gardeners Sale              $200.00 
Check 1133 Guest Dinner Bob Faulkner & Friend            $199.67 
Check 1135 Flyers & Supplies               $221.90 
Check 1136 Hotel Expense Bob Faulkner             $258.62 
Check 1137 Plant Sales & Travel Expenses Bob Faulkner           $515.79 
Check 1138 Bulloch Hall Petty Cash              $200.00 
Check 1139 AHS Memberships                 $50.00 
Check 1140 MAS Plants Sandy Holmes            $1000.00 
Check 1141 Spring Region #5 Refund              $218.00 
Check 1142 Postage Plant Sales June Singletary                      $8.79 
Check 1143 Postage Plant Sales Margo Reed                 $8.75 
Check 1144 Postage Plant Sales Jan Joiner                 $9.90 
Check 1145 Hotel Expense Bob Faulkner             $127.85 
Check 1146 Postage Plant Sales Mark Carpenter              $15.00 
Check 1147 Buckhead Coach Buses              $990.50 
Bank Fee & Square Adjustments                    $31.93 
Check 1148 Petty Cash Plant Sale              $200.00 
Check 1150 GA Clump Award                 $50.00 
Check 1153 Guest Speaker GA Region #5 Spring Mtg            $350.00 
Check 1152 NW GA Daylily Society - Winner Participation Award          $250.00 
Check 1154 Wells Fargo - Visa Account            $7730.32 
Check 1155 Region #5 Spring Meeting Admin Expenses                             $910.23 
Check 1156 Region #5 Spring Meeting Activity Expense Bean Bags               $25.00 
Check 1157 Petty Cash - Show Plant Sales             $200.00 
Check 1158 2018 Show Expenses              $104.71 
Check 1159 2018 Show Expenses - Easels             $187.84 
Check 1160 Hamby Insurance                 $150.00 

Total Disbursements                      $14944.80 

Total Cash                 $17288.41 
8/26/18
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2018 DSGA Meetings and Activities (rev 1/24/18) 
September 15   10:00 am General Meeting w/Lunch – Bellmere 
    Program: Bruce and Kathy Fowler, Kathy’s Daylilies, Moultrie 
    MAP Auction and Plant Sale  

September 29-30 (Sat-Sun) Duluth Fall Festival Plant Sale – Duluth 

October 6     9:00 am AHS Region 5 Fall Meeting, Warner Robbins, GA  

October 28  2:00 pm Board Meeting  - Carpenter’s 
November 3   Newsletter distributed 

November 17   10:00 am General Meeting w/Lunch – Bellmere Garden House 
       
December 8    Noon  DSGA Christmas Party – Bellmere Garden House 
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DSGA General Meeting Minutes 
April 14, 2018 

Attendees:  Jack and Cynthia Rigsby; Ralph Stepp and Sarah Mincey; Virgil and Carolyn Herndon; Betty 
Williams; Harold and Barbara Verner; Larry and Janet Sherrill; Pam and Palmer Haffner; Chuck and Maxine 
Self; Jere Hart; Harold McDonell; Royce Standford; Bruce and Pat Kovach; Claude and Martha Carpenter; 
Bill and Marian Surls; Terry Block; Buddy Childs; Mark and Patty Franklin; Jessie Worsham 

Guests:  David and Doris Bishop; Bob Faulkner; Marsha (Faulkner) 

Members not present at the meeting but working at the DSGA Plant Sale at the Forsyth County Master 
Gardeners Sale:  Herbert and Barbara Metz; David Healey 

President Mark Franklin called the meeting to order at 10:10 a.m. and welcomed our guests.   

Mark told the club that the minutes of the February meeting had been sent out to everyone.  He asked for 
additions and corrections.  None were made; therefore, a motion was taken and seconded to accept the 
minutes as printed in the email. The motion was accepted. 

Jack Rigsby gave the treasurer’s report.  He sent a check to AHS in memory of two of our club members who 
have died recently.  He also paid the dues for DSGA to belong to the Garden Club of Georgia for two years.  
A motion was made and seconded to accept the treasurer’s report. The motion was accepted.  Jack announced 
that the audit had been completed by Palmer Haffner and Carolyn Herndon and thanked them for their time. 

Mark asked for a vote to accept the proposal that our DSGA club has made to change the name of the Region 
5 Photo Contest to the Dennis Calbreath Memorial Photo Contest so that it could be presented at the Region 
5 Spring meeting in June.  The guidelines were printed in the last DSGA Newsletter.  Mark explained that the 
DSGA Club gives $200.00 to the Region 5 every year, and that money would be used for this contest.  A 
motion was made and seconded that we accept this proposal.  He said the amount for the photo contest 
donated by DSGA would be $300.00.  A clarification was discussed about the money amount to be changed 
in the proposal to $300.00.  A second motion to clarify the amount of money to be given to the Region for 
the photo contest was made and seconded.  The motion passed. 

Next, the club was asked to vote on the amendment to the DSGA Bylaws to change the term of office dates 
to begin terms on January 1 of each year.  The terms of officers would end on December 31 each year.  A 
motion was made and seconded to change the Bylaws to state this change. The motion was accepted.  The 
corrected Bylaws will go on our DSGA website soon. 

The Daylily Education was given by Jessie Worsham who presented a power point for Off Scape Display for 
Daylily Shows.   

Plant sales was the next topic of discussion.  Club members promote the daylily by educating the community 
about them and reaching out to get new members to join our AHS club. The Forsyth Master Gardeners Sale 
has been going on this weekend, and Jack announced that the sales have been very successful to date having 
already collected around $1,000.00 .  The Bulloch Hall Sale will be April 28. Virgil and Carolyn Herndon 
and Jack and Cynthia Rigsby have volunteered to work at the sale.  Virgil will need help to dig, divide, clean, 
and label plants before the sale. He will the determine the date to do this later, and Mark will send an email 
out to let members to know date, time and place. 

Mark announced that the month of June will be very busy for our club and that we will need everyone’s 
participation in our many activities.  Patty Franklin discussed the June 23 Daylily Off-scape Show.  It will 
not be an accredited show, but it will keep the momentum going to educate the public and keep the annual 
flower sale going.  There will be tags to fill out to enter your off-scape blooms which will be displayed in 
 (continued on next page…) 
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small bottles provided by the club or on a peg board.  The set-up will be on Friday at 5:30 p.m.  All of our 
activities – display of off-scape blooms, the photo contest, the plant sale, and the potluck luncheon – will be 
in the one big room that the show was in last year.  Mats and easels will be provided for 5x7 photo prints to 
be displayed.  There will be no design portion this year.  Patty said this show will be all about publicity and 
education of the public and fun.   

Next Claude Carpenter talked about the Region 5 Spring Meeting which will be June 15-16 at the Hilton 
Garden Inn in Alpharetta.  He encouraged all of our members to register for this meeting.  We are hosting 
this meeting and need participation from all of our members.  The three gardens which will be toured on 
Saturday are:  the Franklin’s, the Kovach’s, and the Carpenter’s.  The Garden Judges Class, part II will be in 
the Kovach’s garden.  Claude reminded the club members about the importance of becoming a Garden 
Judge.  They determine all of the AHS Awards every year.  The tour will leave at 7:30 from the hotel.  
Included in the registration fee are the tour busses, two evening meals (Friday and Saturday nights), and lots 
of fun.  After the meal on Friday night, there will be a plant auction.  You may get a registration form from 
Patty, our DSGA website, or the Georgia Daylily (which everyone received recently as a member of AHS). 

Mark gave a report about Mike and Dorothy Warren who were not present at the meeting.  He thanked them 
for all of the years of service to the club as chair of the Hospitality Committee.  They did an outstanding job.  
He also asked the members to consider taking on this responsibility.  Please call Mark if you are interested 
in this position. 

A question was asked about offering people opportunities to join our club.  Names and email addresses are 
taken at the plant sales.  Thank you for attending our plant sale emails are sent to those leaving their 
addresses, and all are invited to attend our meetings.  These people are also sent a copy of our newsletter. 

Pam Haffner introduced our speaker, Bob Faulkner.  Bob presented a very interesting and educational 
program. After his program, Bob auctioned 7 of this daylily introductions. 

After the auction, everyone enjoyed a potluck lunch provided by members. 
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DSGA Board Meeting Minutes 
August 26, 2018 

Attendees: Mark Franklin, Chuck Self, Claude Carpenter, Palmer Haffner, Patty Franklin, Jessie Worsham, 
Bill Surls, Virgil Herndon, Martha Carpenter, Janet Sherrill, Pam Haffner, Larry Sherrill, Harold McDonnell, 
Jack Rigsby, Carolyn Herndon, and Cynthia Rigsby. 

The August 26, 2018 DSGA Board Meeting was held at the Franklins’ home, and Mark Franklin, president, 
called the meeting to order at 2:05 PM.  Mark welcomed everyone and thanked them for coming.   

Since the board had not met since March 25, Mark asked Cynthia Rigsby to read the minutes from that 
meeting.  Mark asked for additions or corrections.  There being none, a motion was made and seconded to 
accept them as read.  They were accepted. 

Jack Rigsby, treasurer, distributed two hand-outs regarding the revenue and expenses for DSGA and the 2018 
Region 5 Spring Meeting and gave the financial reports for each. He first gave the statistics and expenses for 
the Region 5 Meeting.  Attached is a copy of the report 2018 Region 5 Spring Meeting, June 15, 2018 thru 
June 17, 2018 explaining the revenues and expenses of this meeting.  Next, he went over the Daylily 
Society of Greater Atlanta Cash Receipts/Disbursements for the Period of 3-26-18 thru 8-26-18.  He 
explained why a couple of items appeared on this statement.  Jack also said that during the past 5 months our 
3 plant sales have netted us approximately $3,500.00.  Mark asked for questions about the financial report.  
There being none, a motion was made and seconded to accept the report.  The report passed. 

Under Old Business, Mark announced there would be no Education Corner for our next meeting due to the 
many activities on the agenda.    

Claude Carpenter, Chair of the 2018 Region 5 Meeting June 14 and 15, gave a report on the meeting.  He 
thinks it was very successful because he has received so many positive responses about the location, hotel, 
gardens, and food.   

A brief discussion was prompted by Pam Haffner about how to get better participation and members of 
young people. 

The upcoming plant sale at the Duluth Fall Festival September 29 and 30 was discussed.  The Metz’s and 
Jack will head up this sale.  Volunteers are needed to help set up, sell plants, collect email addresses of 
attendees, and clean up.  The Herndons, Carpenters, Franklins, Verners, and Rigsbys said that they could 
contribute plants for the sale.  It was estimated that we will need 500-600 double fans because we sold out of 
plants by about 10:30 AM on Sunday last year.  Members are encouraged to donate plants which have lost 
the name markers, but bundle them with different plants in each bundle.  Names of plants need to go to 
Claude so that he can print pictures for display.  Patty Franklin volunteered to order more 10”plant labels.   

Patty gave a report about the DSGA 2018 Show.  She gave ideas for getting memberships at the show.  She 
said to ask attendees to fill out post cards reminding them of the next DSGA meeting. This way we would 
have the names and addresses as well as other information.  Patty volunteered to make the post cards and 
have them by the Duluth sale in September.  Pam Haffner suggested to go among the crowd and hand out 
free daylilies if people would visit our sales table.  Another idea was to give a free membership to those who 
make a purchase at least $25.00.  Carolyn said that we should take old journals of The Georgia Daylily and 
the Daylily Journal  to give to customers to show them what they can get by becoming members. 		

(continued on next page…)
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A discussion also ensued about how to get more people to attend the daylily show.  Jesse talked 
about advertising in local papers to get more people to attend.  Patty said that next year we will keep 
the off-scape and the photo contests.  Everyone was in agreement that both should be judged by the 
public.  The awards for the winners of this year’s show will be made at the next general meeting. 

The next item on the agenda was the Region 5 Photo Contest.  The DSGA club voted at the last 
meeting to propose to Region 5 a name change for the photo contest to the Dennis Calbreath 
Memorial Photo Contest.  If Region 5 approves this change at the October meeting in Warner 
Robbins, DSGA will fund the awards for the contest equaling $200.00 plus $100.00 to Region 5 
general fund for an amount of $300.00 to be paid to Region 5 every year beginning in 2019.   

At the last DSGA general meeting, the club voted to change the By-Laws’ Article 11, Section 4 to 
state New officers shall assume their duties at the first board meeting in January following their 
election in September.  This will allow for newly elected officers to meet with the out-going 
officers to learn their responsibilities. Term of office will be for two years beginning January 1 
and ending December 31.  Jack said that this change should have a trail by including it in the 
minutes.  He also stated that the Constitution and By-Laws should be kept by the Secretary.  Mark 
said this should also be posted on our website and asked Claude if he would make this update.  
Claude will update as soon as he gets the proper wording. 

The Fowlers from Valdosta will be our speakers following a short business meeting on September 
15.  They will be bringing some of their introductions to auction.  Pictures of the plants will be 
posted when received.  Lunch will be after the Fowlers’ auction.  The annual MAPS Auction will 
take place after lunch.  Members will be able to buy plants purchased from Sandy Holmes of Ohio 
with the points they have accumulated this past year for their participation in club activities.  Those 
with leftover points may purchase plants from the Bargain Table.  Members are encouraged to bring 
plants to donate to this sale and to price them before bringing them with a reasonable price.  The 
table will not be available for anyone to purchase plants from it until after the MAPS Auction.  Any 
amount over the MAPS amount for a purchase must be paid for in cash, check or credit card. 

At the September meeting, Mark will ask if any one would like to volunteer to be on the board to 
replace the 3 members who are rotating off at the end of this year.  If there are no responses, he will 
appoint a committee of 3 to search for members who would serve in this capacity.   

Mark asked to review and approve the guidelines for DSGA speakers.  The board has already 
approved a $250.00 cap.  The club will pay for one night in a hotel if the speaker is too far to come 
on the morning of the meeting.  If the club takes the speaker to dinner the night before, the club will 
pay for the speaker and spouse; officers attending the dinner will pay for their own meals.  Air fare 
(for guest speakers only, not spouse) or mileage based on GSA rates will be paid, and speakers Must 
have Auction plants if they are a Hybridizer and split the proceeds from the auction of those 
plants 50/50 with the club (DSGA). 

A long discussion ensued about the amount that DSGA should give to Region 5 this year as a result of 
money made from the June 14, 15 meeting.  Jack explained why Region 5 needs money to keep the Georgia 
Daylily in business.  He mentioned that this award-winning magazine costs $2,700.00 each time it is printed; 
the cost per issue is about $8.00. This money comes mainly from memorials to the region because few clubs 
donate for this cause.   An amount of $2,000.00 was suggested to give to the region for this purpose; then 
another suggestion was $2,500.00.  Mark asked for the board to vote on these numbers, but there were 
questions about the amount. A vote was taken, and each amount received 4 votes.  There was one person 
abstaining.  Harold McDonell made a motion that we donate $2,300.00.  Jack seconded the motion and for 
question for vote.  A vote was taken and the $2,300.00 was accepted.   

(continued on next page…) 
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Carolyn Herndon asked about DSGA donating funds to a scholarship program for students majoring in 
horticulture.  The idea was tabled so that Carolyn could find out information about schools with such 
programs. 

Jack asked the board to think about the plant sales for 2019 because the vendors are already sending out the 
invitations and want to be paid.  Jack suggested that we keep all four sales, and asked if the board would vote 
to keep all of them.  Mark tabled this until a later time. 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Cynthia Rigsby, Secretary 

    (Courtesy Claude Carpenter)
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DSGA Board Meeting Minutes 
March 25, 2018  

The March 25, 2018 Board Meeting of the Daylily Society of Greater Atlanta was called to order at 
2:13 p.m. by president Mark Franklin.  Mark welcomed everyone and thanked Bruce and Pat 
Kovach for inviting us to their home for the meeting.  Mark announced that the 2018 Region 5 
Committee Meeting would follow immediately after the board meeting. 

Cynthia Rigsby reported that the minutes of the last DSGA Board Meeting were published in the last 
newsletter.  Mark asked for approval of the minutes as written in the newsletter.  A motion was 
made, seconded, and passed to accept them as published.   

The treasurer’s report was given by Jack Rigsby who said that there is $16, 047.48 in our bank 
account.  There are no outstanding bills except for Julie Covington’s plane ticket for the Spring 
Regional Meeting.  Everyone received a handout of the financial report.  A motion was made and 
seconded to accept the financial report as delivered.  The report was accepted by the members.  Jack 
announced that the yearly audit would be done at the Rigsbys’ home on March 30 by Palmer 
Haffner and Carolyn Herndon. 

Pam Haffner talked about the Daylily Education for our April 14 General Meeting.  She said the 
Jessie Worsham will share a power point presentation about displaying off-scape flowers. 

A discussion for the up-coming plant sales was next.  The Forsyth County Master Gardeners sale is 
Friday, April 13 and Saturday, April 14.  Barbara and Herb Metz will be in charge of the sale.  The 
Saturday sale is during our next DSGA General Meeting.  Barbara and Herb will cover the sale 
during that time.  Everyone else is encouraged to attend the meeting.  Bruce Kovach will donate the 
majority of the plants for this sale.  There was discussion about how many plants would be needed 
for each sale.  It was decided that around 200 double fans would be sufficient.  The Herndons will 
donate the majority of the plants for the Bulloch Hall sale on Saturday, April 28.  The Franklins 
volunteered for the newer plants for the Region 5 sale, and everyone is encouraged to donate to the 
Duluth sale and for the DSGA Show. A discussion followed about how much to charge for our 
plants.  The majority seemed to be in favor of raising the prices just a little. 

On Thursday, April 12 at 10:00 a.m. members will meet at the Kovachs to clean and label the plants 
for the Forsyth sale.  Patty said she would send out an email about the sale with a flyer attached.  
Members are encouraged to share this flyer with friends, family, HOA’s and anyone else who might 
be interested. 

The next topic of discussion was the DSGA Daylily Show 2018.  Patty said she is working on 
displays for off-scape displays. She asked the board to consider investing in peg board to display the 
off-scape flowers.  These could be used in future shows for popularity votes.  She said she already 
has the mats and easels for the photo contest.  The luncheon will be a pot luck where we have the 
flowers displayed. It will be a low-key buffet with members providing the food.  There will be no 
design component because it is not going to be a certified show.  Therefore, there will be no judges 
except for the public.   

At the next meeting on April 14, the club will vote on our photo contest, the amendment to change 
the start-end time for officers, and the Region 5 photo contest.  The guest speaker will be Bob 
Faulkner, Natural Selection Daylilies in Ohio.  He has a good selection of patterned flowers.  He 
will send a list of flowers which will be auctioned at the meeting.  Pam Haffner said that for the 
MAPS Auction meeting in September we are getting $1,000.00 of plants from Sandy Holmes.  Both 
of these hybridizers will donate plants for our Region 5 Spring meeting. 
(continued on next page…)
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Pam suggested that someone take her positions of Education Chairman or Publicity since she a lot of 
responsibilities being Vice President.  Please contact Mark if you are interested. 

It was announced that Emily Strickland, long-time member of DSGA, had died and suggested that the club 
make a $200.00 donation to AHS in her memory.  It was mentioned that Virginia Miller, who had been a 
member of the club for many years, also be honored.  It was voted and accepted to send the $200.00 
donation in memory of both women.  Since Dennis Calbreath, also a long-time member has passed, will be 
honored perpetually by naming the Region 5 Photo Contest after him, his name would not be included in the 
donation. 

Mark announced that Mike and Dorothy Warren want to be replaced as Hospitality Chairmen due to health 
reasons.  They have done an outstanding job for many years.  The April meeting will be a potluck.  
Members are encouraged to bring heavy appetizers as well as pot luck dishes.  The club will provide the 
plates, cups, etc. 

It was suggested that at the next meeting all board members should be introduced so that the other members 
would know who they are.  Claude added that all of our members are AHS Platinum Club members. 

A discussion of how to get younger members was next.  One suggestion was to have teaching booths at 
sales to teach how to grow daylilies.  Carolyn Herndon will check on what to do at the Roswell sale.  Jack 
Rigsby will find out how to get a time slot to talk on stage at the Duluth sale.  Bruce Kovach said he could 
talk to instructors at Lanier Tech to find out how to get horticulture students interested in joining.   

Brochures need to be updated and made for the next sale.  Claude said he would have it printed if someone 
gets a copy to him. 

There being no further business, Mark adjourned the meeting. 

       Respectfully Submitted, 

       Cynthia Rigsby 
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2018 DSGA Daylily Show and Plant Sale Wrap-Up 

There were a total of 37 entries in our 1st DSGA Photography Section: 
 Class 1 - Single Bloom (18 photos) 
 Class 2 - Multiple Blooms (8 photos) 
 Class 3 - Daylily Clump (5 photos) 
 Class 4 - Daylilies in the Landscape (3 photos) 
 Class 5 - Daylilies and Nature (3 photos) 

Martha Carpenter won Photography Class 1, Single Bloom category; Photography Class 3, Daylily Clump category; 
and Photography Class 4, Daylilies in the Landscape category. Palmer Haffner Photography Class 2, Multiple blooms 
category. Patty Franklin Photography won Photograph Class 5, Daylilies and Nature category. 

Each photos that received the most votes in their respective Class and received a $25 award for the most popular 
photograph in their section. Thank you to Vicki Alsup for her photography work at the show!!   XXXOOO!!! 

152 “Off-Scape” Daylilies were entered in our show this year and they were evaluated and judged by our club 
members and visitors to the show.  We had a total of 390 votes cast for each person’s top 5 daylily blooms.  And . . . . 
the results were VERY CLOSE!! 
The entry receiving the MOST votes was #12, with 20 votes, “Entwined in the Vine” entered by Levi Alsup 
(earning a $50 prize) 
Then, #62, with 19 votes, “Hotlanta” entered by Royce Stanford, (earning a $25 prize) 
And, #115 with 13 votes, “Green Inferno” entered by Levi Alsup, (earning a $25 prize) 
And, #8 also with 13 votes, “Southern Winner” entered by Bruce Alsup, (earning a $25 prize) 
And our final top vote-getter was #78, with 12 votes, “Milk Chocolate” entered by Bruce Alsup (earning a $25 
prize) 
Finally, an honorable mention to #2, with 11 votes, “Tropicana Treat” entered by Karen Mowry  

We have several club members who are registered Hybridizers and some backyard Hybridizers, but for your 
information, we had 23 Seedlings entered in our show this year and #133 and #139, both hybridized by Bruce Kovach, 
were strong contenders for “favorite” blooms.  Congratulations to Bruce and all our hybridizers!!   

Our Plant Sale was held indoors again this year, but this time it was in the same room with the “Show”.  We heard lots 
of positive comments about that change and hopefully we’ll be able to continue this layout for the future.  Many plants 
were donated by club members and the few plants leftover from the Regional Meeting were quickly selected to go 
home to new gardens.  DSGA made $867.00 at the Plant Sale this year.  Whoo hoo!!  There were a few plants left at 
the end of the day and one of our youngest club members, Levi Alsup, was given these plants to grow and enjoy.  Levi 
recently received his “Horticulture” degree from Lanier Tech, so we know he’s a good gardener and now a true 
“Daylily Collector”. 

What a great show we had with the new Photography Section, Off-Scape Blooms and the Plant Sale all happening 
in the same room.  We had quite a few visitors and hopefully, some new members!!  It was a very busy day, but a great 
day for DSGA.  Thank you again to those who helped “set-up” on Friday evening, entered photographs, entered 
blooms, donated plants, sold plants, greeted our guests, helped “take-down” and pack up, and all the other tasks you’ve 
done to help DSGA be so successful and popular.  Hugs to you all!!! 

Patty 

PS - - Please go ahead and find your 2019 calendar . . . . pencil in June 15th .  .  . DSGA 2019 Show Date



Fall 2018

�12

DSGA EXECUTIVE BOARD 

OFFICERS 
President:	 	 Mark	Franklin	 	 	
1st	Vice	President:	 Pam	Haffner	 	 	 	
2nd	Vice	President:	 Ralph	Stepp	 	 	 	
Secretary:	 	 Cynthia	Rigsby	 	 	
Treasurer:	 	 Jack	Rigsby		 	 	 	
Parliamentarian:			 Harold	McDonell	 	 	
Newsletter	Editor:			 Tammy	Galloway	 	 	
Youth	Coordinator:	 Larry	Sherrill		 	 	
Past	President:	 Cynthia	Rigsby	

BOARD MEMBERS 
Carolyn	Herndon	(2	yr.	term)		
Palmer	Haffner								“	 	 	
Jessie	Worsham							“	 	 	
Betty	Williams	(1	yr.	term)	 	
Chuck	Self	 										“	 	 	
Bill	Surls		 										“	

COMMITTEE CHAIRS 
2018	Show	Chair:	 Patty	Franklin	 	 	
Website	Master:		 Claude	Carpenter	 	 	
Hospitality	Chair:	 Dorothy	Warren	 	 	
Plant	Sales	Co-Chairs:		Herb	and	Barbara	Metz	
Publicity	Chair:	 Palmer	and	Pam	Haffner	 	
Club	Reporter:	 Cynthia	Rigsby	 	 	
MAP	Program	Chair:		Patty	Franklin	 	

For	more	informa+on:	

visit	the	DSGA	Website	

www.atlantadaylily.org	

Or	the	AHS	website	

www.daylilies.org		

http://www.daylilies.org
http://www.atlantaday
http://www.atlantaday
http://www.daylilies.org

